
APPROVED                                    Rockville, Maryland 
18-1987                                     March 12, 1987 
 
The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session at 
the Carver Educational Services Center, Rockville, Maryland, on 
Thursday, March 12, 1987, at 8 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL     Present:  Mrs. Marilyn J. Praisner, President 
                         in the Chair 
                        Mrs. Sharon DiFonzo 
                        Mr. Blair G. Ewing 
                        Mr. Bruce A. Goldensohn 
                        Dr. Robert E. Shoenberg 
                        Mr. Eric Steinberg 
 
               Absent:  Dr. James E. Cronin 
                        Mrs. Mary Margaret Slye 
 
       Others Present:  Dr. Wilmer S. Cody, Superintendent of Schools 
                        Dr. Harry Pitt, Deputy Superintendent 
 
                        Re:  ANNOUNCEMENT 
 
Mrs. Praisner stated that Dr. Cronin was out of town because his 
mother was having eye surgery. 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 191-87   Re:  BOUNDARY CHANGES FOR THE GAITHERSBURG 
                             HIGH SCHOOL CLUSTER 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mr. 
Goldensohn seconded by Mrs. DiFonzo, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, A public hearing was held on March 11, 1987, on the 
superintendent's recommendations for boundary changes in the 
Gaithersburg High School Cluster; now therefore be it 
 
RESOLVED, That effective March 13, 1987, the newly developing area 
south of the Mid County Highway be reassigned from Washington Grove 
Elementary School to Gaithersburg Elementary School. 
 
                        Re:  BOUNDARY CHANGES FOR THE SENECA VALLEY 
                             HIGH SCHOOL CLUSTER 
 
Dr. Shoenberg moved and Mr. Goldensohn seconded the following: 
 
WHEREAS, A public hearing was held on March 11, 1987, on the 
superintendent's recommendations for boundary changes in the Seneca 
Valley High School Cluster; now therefore be it 
 
RESOLVED, That the following modifications be made to the existing 
Seneca Valley High School Cluster boundaries effective July 1, 1987: 
 
    o    Send students living southwest of I-270 from Fox Chapel 



         Elementary School to Gunners Lake Elementary School, Grades 
         K-5 in 1987 and K-6 thereafter. 
    o    Send students living northeast of the B&O railroad 
         right-of-way from Clopper Mill Elementary School to Gunners 
         Lake Elementary School, Grades K-5 in 1987 and K-6 
         thereafter. 
    o    Send students living in the Stoneridge and North Creek 
         subdivisions from Germantown Elementary School to Clopper 
         Mill Elementary School, Grades K-5 in 1987 and K-6 
         thereafter. 
    o    Send all new students from the Stratford Knolls subdivision 
         located east of Rt. 355 and north of Neelsville Church Road 
         to Gunners Lake Elementary School. 
    o    Send students in the communities of Fox Hills and Willow 
         Ridge from Darnestown Elementary School to the Jones Lane 
         Elementary School, Grades K-5 in 1987 and K-6 thereafter. 
         Undeveloped areas north of Fox Hills and west of Jones Lane 
         are also included in the new school. 
    o    Send students from the Quail Run subdivision from Darnestown 
         Elementary School to Jones Lane Elementary School, Grades 
         K-5 in 1987 and K-6 thereafter.  Students currently 
         attending Darnestown will have the option to remain at 
         Darnestown. 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 192-87   Re:  AN AMENDMENT TO THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION 
                             ON THE SENECA VALLEY CLUSTER 
 
On motion of Mrs. DiFonzo seconded by Mr. Ewing, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
RESOLVED, That the proposed resolution on the Seneca Valley Cluster 
be amended by adding "with transportation provided" in the last 
bullet after "...will have the option to remain at Darnestown." 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 193-87   Re:  BOUNDARY CHANGES FOR THE SENECA VALLEY 
                             HIGH SCHOOL CLUSTER 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Dr. 
Shoenberg seconded by Mr. Goldensohn, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, A public hearing was held on March 11, 1987, on the 
superintendent's recommendations for boundary changes in the Seneca 
Valley High School Cluster; now therefore be it 
 
RESOLVED, That the following modifications be made to the existing 
Seneca Valley High School Cluster boundaries effective July 1, 1987: 
    o    Send students living southwest of I-270 from Fox Chapel 
         Elementary School to Gunners Lake Elementary School, Grades 
         K-5 in 1987 and K-6 thereafter. 
    o    Send students living northeast of the B&O railroad 
         right-of-way from Clopper Mill Elementary School to Gunners 
         Lake Elementary School, Grades K-5 in 1987 and K-6 
         thereafter. 



    o    Send students living in the Stoneridge and North Creek 
         subdivisions from Germantown Elementary School to Clopper 
         Mill Elementary School, Grades K-5 in 1987 and K-6 
         thereafter. 
    o    Send all new students from the Stratford Knolls subdivision 
         located east of Rt. 355 and north of Neelsville Church Road 
         to Gunners Lake Elementary School. 
    o    Send students in the communities of Fox Hills and Willow 
         Ridge from Darnestown Elementary School to the Jones Lake 
         Elementary School, Grades K-5 in 1987 and K-6 thereafter. 
         Undeveloped areas north of Fox Hills and west of Jones Lane 
         are also included in the new school. 
    o    Send students from the Quail Run subdivision from Darnestown 
         Elementary School to Jones Lane Elementary School, Grades 
         K-5 in 1987 and K-6 thereafter.  Students currently 
         attending Darnestown will have the option to remain at 
         Darnestown, with transportation provided. 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 194-87   Re:  BOUNDARY CHANGES FOR THE WOOTTON HIGH 
                             SCHOOL CLUSTER 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. DiFonzo 
seconded by Dr. Shoenberg, the following resolution was adopted 
unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, A public hearing was held on March 11, 1987, on the 
superintendent's recommendations for boundary changes in the Wootton 
High School Cluster; now therefore be it 
 
RESOLVED, That the following modifications be made to the existing 
Wootton High School Cluster boundaries effective July 1, 1987: 
 
    o    Send all students north of Muddy Branch stream currently in 
         Travilah Elementary School to the new Jones Lane Elementary 
         School, Grades K-5 in 1987 and K-6 thereafter. 
    o    Send students from the area of Travilah Elementary School 
         assigned to Jones Lane Elementary School to Ridgeview Junior 
         High beginning with the current sixth grade. 
 
                        Re:  ADJOURNMENT 
 
The president adjourned the meeting at 8:07 p.m. 
 
                        ------------------------------------- 
                             PRESIDENT 
 
                        ------------------------------------- 
                             SECRETARY 
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